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The New York Public Library
40 West 20th Street, New York, NY 10011-4211

October 3, 2014
Dear Christopher,
     Our Audition Panelists have completed their review of your audition file.  The majority of reviewers felt that it did not meet our standards for narrators.  In order to produce the best possible books, we are looking for those individuals with professionally trained voices that can deliver a professional narration. While the decision did not go your way, your effort was appreciated.

     For your information, the panel felt that you needed to work on your phrasing, breath control, and dynamic range in order to tune your fine voice.  I’m sure that you understand that the requirements for narrating books are different from those of simply reading aloud to an individual.  Here the voice is put under a microscope and we evaluate all aspects of vocal production.  Besides evaluating the voice for technical imperfections, we also evaluate how the voice performs over time.  The narrator is heard for long periods of time—a reader may listen to a book for a three-hour stretch.  Any imperfections in speech or storytelling style tend to become magnified because these imperfections usually occur repeatedly throughout the narration.  In this situation, where the medium of recorded sound plays such a critical role, the strengths of your narration are subject to the demands of this medium.

      If you would like to train as a monitor or audio proofreader, I would be happy to speak with you about these positions.  You would learn a great deal about how books are made and you would be making an important contribution to the Library.  I leave this option in your court.
     On behalf of the Andrew Heiskell Library, thank you for your generous offer of time and service.

Sincerely,
Susan
